

100 John West Way Aurora, Ontario L4G 6J1 (905) 727-3123 aurora.ca

## **Delegation Request**

This request and any written submissions or background information for consideration by either Council or Committees of Council is being submitted to Legislative Services.

Council or Committee Meeting Date \* 2

Council or Committee (Choose One) *	Council of Committee meeting Date	
Committee of the Whole	2024-09-03	<b>#</b>
Subject *		
All-Way stop installed at Tamarac and Albery creat	ting safety hazard	
Full Name of Spokesperson and Name of Group or	Person(s) being Represented (if applicable) *	
Christina Choo-Hum		

## Brief Summary of Issue or Purpose of Delegation \*

The all-way stop installed 7.17.24, while intended by council to promote traffic calming, has in fact, created a traffic hazzard for residents whose driveways are caught in the middle of the "intersection." In addition, I would say it has not calmed traffic and is actually causing people to drive faster to make up perceived lost time. The traffic assessment presented at the council meeting where this was passed indicated no need for traffic calming, and no need for an all-way stop, as per the town's own guidelines. I would like to request another assessment to see if the all-way stop is resulting in traffic calming improvement and also, a safety assessment, given that in three days, I have experienced two near accidents in a location where in 23 years, I have experienced none.

Have you been in contact with a Town staff or Council member regarding your matter of interest? \*

○ Yes

○ No

## Full name of the Town staff or Council member with whom you spoke

All members of council by email. Wendy Gaertner by telephone. Ron Weese and Rachel Gilleland in person. Michael Ha and Michael Ball. All on multiple dates

## Date you spoke with Town staff or a Council member

2024-7-12	
-----------	--

I acknowledge that the Procedure By-law permits five (5) minutes for Delegations. ★

Agree